PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in the Sherlock Holmes Inn on Tuesday, 9th December 2008 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Caroline Fortune (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Tony Wilcox, Graham Rennie, Tim McMahon, Paul Jenkins, M Lawrence, Peter Oliver, Michael Lawrence, Cllr Liz Cook, Mike Cook, Michael Kerr and Debbie Brown. 

Also present at the meeting was: PCSO Rhian Thatcher, representing the Pembroke Dock NPT. PC John  Morris was unable to attend as had previously been arranged due to operational requirements.

Apologies for absence were received from: Cllr Maureen Colgan, Lesley John, C H Moseley and Melanie John.

The Chairman opened the meeting by asking the members if they had any comments, or knew of any further developments on the matters recorded in the minutes of the meeting held on 11th November 2008. 

Status of the P&BCA application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green 

Cllr Tony Wilcox had two items of news on this matter for the members. The first item was that Pembroke Dock Town Council’s solicitors had resubmitted P&BCA’s application to Pembrokeshire County Council; and the second item was that the people who claim to be acting as trustees to the beneficiaries of the estate of the late John Parker had erected signs at the entrances to the land in question, declaring it to be private property! The signs declare that ‘‘entry to the land without express consent of the ‘owners’ is an act of trespass’’

Ongoing improvements to St Patrick’s Community Hall

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the improvements to the hall are continuing; the leveling of the cellar floors at the rear of the hall involved the pouring of six cubic metres of concrete. Unfortunately, on Wednesday 3rdDecember, the newly installed gas fired central heating system developed a ‘teething’ problem that caused it to shut down. Connaught Engineering, the people who installed the equipment will check out the system, and it is expected that it will be returned to service very soon. Until then, the old electric convection heaters will be used to provide those attending functions in the hall with a reasonable level of comfort.  
Smoothing of the Military Road surface soothes many a resident’s discomfiture!

It was reported that the temporary patching up of the road surface outside house numbers 103 to 161 Military Road has brought some benefit to the residents. PCC Highways hope to completely resurface that section of the road in the spring of 2009.

Other business

Another eight weeks of Keep Fit and Pilates classes in St Patrick’ Community Hall
Cllr Tony Wilcox announced that Pembroke College has made arrangements for another eight weeks of two hour, Keep Fit and Pilates classes in the community hall. The first of the classes will be held on Monday, 19th January at 6.30 p.m.

Pennar Youth Club, a place where young people can socialize

Cllr Liz Cook reported that the youth club, which is now into its third year, now has eighty registered members; and that on most Friday evenings there might be twenty five or more young people enjoying themselves around the table tennis and pool tables, play stations and in the arts and crafts rooms. 

The £6 per hour charged for the hire of the hall for two hours each Friday is presently used to fund the services of a helper; and the youth club has recently received £250 from the P&BCA which will be put towards the funding of one more helper.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in the Sherlock Holmes Inn on Tuesday, 13th January 2009 at 7.30 p.m. 

